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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

 放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄) 
 
根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標
的擁有人已就某些該等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 
 

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 

 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300140011 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

LONDON STOCK EXCHANGE PLC 
THE STOCK EXCHANGE, OLD BROAD STREET, LONDON EC2N 1HP, 
UNITED KINGDOM. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

NTD PATENT & TRADE MARK AGENCY LTD. 
UNITS 1805-6, 18/F, GREENFIELD TOWER, CONCORDIA PLAZA, 
NO. 1, SCIENCE MUSEUM ROAD, TSIMSHATSUI EAST, KOWLOON, 
HONG KONG. 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

9, 16, 35, 36, 38, 42 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

08-01-2004 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

14-09-2006 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 36 
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financial affairs; monetary affairs; all in relation to banking and credit services, 
the provision of credit cards, debit cards, charge cards, stored value pre-paid card 
services, electronic funds and currency transfer services, electronic payment services, 
travel insurance services or cheque verification services 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 9 
computer software and programs that track and show changes in the trading of securities, 
shares, options and other derivative products; data carriers; magnetic data carriers, 
recording discs; magnetic cards, discs and tapes; optical readable and writable disks; 
videos; CD ROMs; DVDs; software for financial use; computer programs and programmes, 
all relating to finance, business information, stock exchange services, share prices, 
and transmission of data, messages and images by electronic devices, business 
information services and appraisals, computer-assisted business information and 
research services, statistical information services, preparation and quotation of stock 
exchange prices and indices, business information storage and retrieval, promotional, 
publicity, marketing and advertising, publication of publicity and promotional text, 
financial information management and analysis, stock exchange quotations and listings, 
share price information; computer programs and programmes, all relating to facilitating 
a financial market for the trading of securities, shares, options and other derivative 
products, recording and registering the transfer of stocks, shares, securities and 
other derivative products, maintaining and recording the ownership of stocks, shares 
and securities and other derivative products, settlements, trading matching services, 
stocks and bonds brokerage; printed matter in electronic form. 
 
類別 Class 16 
paper, cardboard and goods made from these materials, not included in other classes; 
printed matter; bookbinding material; photographs; stationery; instructional and 
teaching material (except apparatus); printed publications; periodicals, books and 
booklets; writing instruments; diaries; address books; marketing and promotional 
material in printed form. 
 
類別 Class 35 
business management; business administration; office functions; business information 
services and appraisals; computer-assisted business information and research services; 
statistical information services; business information storage and retrieval services; 
promotional, publicity, marketing and advertising services; publication of publicity 
and promotional texts; book-keeping and accounting; maintaining records of ownership of 
stocks, shares, securities and other derivative products; maintaining records of 
settlements for transfers of stocks, shares, securities and other derivative products; 
compilation, dissemination and provision of business, commercial and companies 
information; compilation and provision of business information; business research; 
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provision of business statistical information; computerized information services 
relating to business appraisals. 
 
類別 Class 36 
financial affairs; monetary affairs; none being in relation to banking and credit 
services, the provision of credit cards, debit cards, charge cards, stored value pre-
paid card services, electronic funds and currency transfer services, electronic payment 
services, travel insurance services or cheque verification services; real estate 
affairs; financial information, management and analysis services; provision of 
financial information; provision of share price information; stock exchange quotation 
and listing services; share price information services; provision of a financial market 
for the trading of securities, shares, options and other derivative products; recording 
and registering the transfer of stocks, shares, securities and other derivative 
products; maintaining and recording the ownership of shares, stocks, securities and 
other derivative products; assignment and provision of alpha-numeric and/ or numeric 
codes relating to securities shares, options and other derivative products; settlement 
services; trade matching services; preparation and quotation of stock exchange prices 
and indices; automated trading of financial instruments, shares, securities, options 
and other derivative products, electronic financial trading services; financial 
services, all relating to, or connected with, the trading of financial instruments, 
securities, shares, options and other derivative products; stocks and bonds brokerage; 
the provision and dissemination of financial information and indices; investments, 
stocks and shares; information and research services related to or connected with the 
trading of financial instruments, securities, shares, options and other derivative 
products, company valuations, earnings, financial results and stock prices relevant to 
the raising of capital and trading on a stock exchange; stock exchange price quotations; 
financial settlement of the transfer of stocks, shares, securities and other derivative 
products; information services relating to business appraisals, statistical information 
and to stock exchange quotations. 
 
類別 Class 38 
telecommunications; transmission of data, messages and information by electronic and 
electrical means, such as by computer, electronic mail, teleprinter, teleletter, and 
short message services/text messaging; electronic mail; computer communication services; 
telecommunication of information (including web pages), computer programs and data; 
electronic mail services; provision of telecommunications access links to computer 
databases and the internet; provision of telecommunications access to databases 
containing alpha-numeric and numeric codes for identifying securities, shares, options 
and other derivative products, and information relating to the corresponding securities, 
shares, options and other derivative products; transmission of data, messages and 
information by electronic and electrical means, such as by computer, electronic mail, 
teleprinter, teleletter and short message services/text messaging, computer 
communication services, all relating to, or connected with, the trading of financial 
instruments, securities, shares, options and other derivative products; message sending 
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and receiving services, all relating to stock exchange quotations, to statistical 
information, to business opportunities appraisal, to financial business appraisals and 
to investments, stocks, shares, securities and other derivative products; transmission 
and broadcasting of sound, images, data and information; transmission and broadcasting 
of sound, images and information by means of satellite and terrestrial television, the 
internet and by means of computers; transmission and broadcasting of sound, images and 
information by means of websites; broadcasts. 
 
類別 Class 42 
computer programming services; computer time-sharing; providing access to and leasing 
of access time to a computer database; rental of computer programs; computer time-
sharing, leasing of access time to a computer database, rental of computer programs, 
computer programming services, all relating to, or connected with, the trading of 
financial instruments, securities, shares, options and other derivative products; 
design, drawing and commissioned writing, all for the compilation of web pages on the 
internet; computer services; information provided on-line from a computer database or 
from the Internet relating to the aforesaid; leasing of access to a computer data base, 
all relating to stock-exchange quotations, to statistical information, to business 
opportunities appraisals, to financial business appraisals and to investments, stocks 
and shares, and to stock exchange quotations; computer time-sharing, leasing of access 
time to a computer database, rental of computer programs, computer programming services, 
all relating to, or connected with, or containing, identification codes for securities, 
shares, options and other derivative products, and information relating to the 
securities, shares, options and other derivative products. 
 
 

 


